From The Banking Regulation and Supervision Board:
29.06.2001

PRESS RELEASE

In order to put an end to the negative consequences which banks under the management of the SDIF have on the sustainability of the financial system, with a view to releasing the burden they represent on public finance, the SDIF’s 99,46% share in BankEkspres will be transferred to Tekfen Holding based on its book value comprising assets and liabilities to be agreed on 30.06.2001. The remaining elements of the balance sheet will be transferred to Etibank A.Ş. based on their book value as of 30.06.2001.

By the date of transfer the total value of own funds must be equal to 0 (zero).

The buyer will have to merge Bank’s and Tekfenbank’s balance within the shortest delay after completion of the transfer process. No additional input of liquid capital to the bank will be expected from the buyer at this stage. However all shareable profits of the bank will be included to the bank’s capital the following year. As of 31.12.2001 the bank’s own funds will amount to 20 trillion TL.

At the date of transfer to the Fund the Savings Deposit Insurance Fund’s deposit will amount to 141 trillion. The amount mentioned will be subject to interests to be paid in three instalments by 01.07.2004.

Liquid and non-liquid credits listed on the transmission balance-sheet will be under the guarantee of the Fund.

Shares of the following subsidiaries will remain within Bank Ekspres A.Ş.: Ekspres İç ve Dış Danışmanlık Hizmetleri A.Ş. (Ekspress Domestic and Foreign Consultance Services Ltd.) Ekspres Finansal Kiralama A.Ş. (Ekspres Financial Renting Ltd.), and Ekspres Factoring A.Ş. 

